Association of University and College Employees

LOCAL No. 1 (U.B.C.)

August 18, 1975

Mr. J. F. McClean,
Director,
Personnel & Ancillary Services,
Old Administration Building,
U.B.C. Campus Mail.

Dear Mr. McLean:

It has come to our attention that an oversight has been made with regard to the legal implementation of a section in our contract. The article in question is Article 28*7) on pages 23 and 24 (Flexible Hours) of our contract.

Under the B.C. Hours of Work Act, the University and the Union are required to apply to the Labour Relations Board for permission to work under (our) flexible work hours scheme. Unfortunately this has not been done except for three areas in the Main Library that had been working under conditions as an experiment before our contract came into effect. The three areas of the Library are: Circulation, L.C. Cataloguing and Government Publications.

We would appreciate hearing from you at your earliest convenience, with a view to rectifying our problem.

I have enclosed copies of the sections of the B.C. Hours of Work Act that are pertinent to this problem.

Yours truly,

Emerald Murphy,

President,

A.U.C.E. Local 1

Enc/